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Regional Centre On Hazardous Wastes Opens In South Africa

Geneva/Nairobi, 2 October 2000 - The United Nations Environment Programme (UNEP)/Secretariat of the Basel Convention is organizing the first workshop on national reporting and national inventories of hazardous wastes in Vista University, Pretoria, South Africa from 2-6 October 2000. The Basel Convention Regional Centre for Training and Technology Transfer will also be inaugurated. 

This training workshop is organized to stimulate and assist the countries in greater response to the national reporting as well as to set up national inventories on their hazardous waste situation. Representatives from English-speaking African countries will participate in the workshop. The following countries will be represented: Botswana, Congo, Ethiopia, Gambia, Malawi, Mauritius, Mozambique, Namibia, Nigeria, Seychelles, South Africa, Tanzania, Uganda, Zambia. The following non-Parties to the Basel Convention are invited: Ghana, Kenya, Lesotho, Swaziland. 

The fifth meeting of the Conference of the Parties (COP-5) which met in December 1999 highlighted the need to put more emphasis in regions through regional centres. The Basel Convention regional centres raise awareness and build capacities in the developing countries for management, disposal and minimization of hazardous wastes. Since their inception, the regional centres are strongly enhancing the legal, technical and institutional capabilities in regions to manage the hazardous wastes in an environmentally sound way. 

"The Basel Convention Regional Centres for Training and Technology Transfer will play a key role in implementing the Convention," said Mr. Per Bakken, Officer-in-Charge of the Secretariat. The Secretariat of the Basel Convention will assist the South African regional centre in development of hazardous waste training programmes, raising larger awareness on hazardous wastes in Africa and assist in the mobilization of support for it to reach self-sustainablity. Danish Agency for Development Assistance (DANIDA) is financing the first years of operation of the South African centre. 

The Basel Convention was signed in 1989 and entered into force in 1992. It has 136 Parties (as of October 2000). The Convention is concerned with the annual worldwide production of hundreds of millions of tonnes of hazardous wastes. These wastes are considered hazardous to people or the environment if they are toxic, poisonous, explosive, corrosive, flammable, eco-toxic, or infectious. The Convention regulates the movement of these wastes and obliges its members to ensure that such wastes are managed and disposed of in an environmentally sound manner. Governments are expected to minimize the quantities that are transported, to treat and dispose of wastes as close as possible to the location where they were generated, and to minimize the generation of hazardous waste at source. 

Note to journalists: For more information please contact: Mr. Per Bakken on (+41- 22) 917 8213/18, fax: (+41-22) 797 3454, email: per.bakken@unep.ch or Mr. H.J van der Linde on (+2712) 337 6000/6104, fax: (+2712) 322 2905, email: VDLND-HJ@acaleph.vista.ac.za (Official documents and other information on the Basel Convention are available on the Internet at www.basel.int/ In Nairobi, please contact: Tore J. Brevik, UNEP Spokesman. Tel: 254-2-623292, Fax: 623927; email: cpiinfo@unep.org 
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